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Dear Friends, 
 
A really special thank you to everyone who worked so hard to make our 200th Anniversary such a joyful occasion. What was your highlight; the flowers, the singing, the Mayor in his robes, the fabulous food and wonderful company? So many superb memories. We have lots of photos and these will soon be on the website too. Thank you to everyone who took part, who came - many from a great distance.  

There are a number of further items and reminders to share with you - hence this additional newsletter.

June 15th.  Our coach trip to Portsmouth.  We leave from the church at 09.30am and expect to return, traffic permitting between 7.00- 8.00pm.  The cost of tickets for adults (over 16 years) is £20.00. Children go free. We need to fill 50 of the 54 seats to cover our costs. Please come and bring friends with you. Elders have invited Hampton Hill members to join us too. We are exploring the possibility of a ‘group ticket’ to explore the Mary Rose and HMS Victory. This extra visit is usually £36.00 but the ticket lasts a year. 

Introducing children to Holy Communion. We are blessed to have children worshipping with us - thank you Cherelle, Florence and Viola!  I would like to explore including children in the invitation to Holy Communion. Many years ago our Church Meeting was in favour, naturally with the agreement of the family.  It would be good to explore, as members, what we feel about this sacrament and how we can make it ever more inclusive. At our next Church Meeting I hope we can talk through our views and ideas. What do you think and what would you like to know more about?

Sunday rota for Readers.  We are really blessed that so many members wish to help our worship in reading our Bible passages; thank you. At our last meeting, Elders discussed setting up a rota for readers. This would mean we might be able to include more members of the congregation.  It would also mean we would each know in advance when we are scheduled to read. Please let Anne know if you would like to be part of our Readers’ rota - thank you. 

There is also an opportunity for us all to help lead our prayers - of Thanksgiving or Intercession. Would you like to be involved in reading or even writing our prayers?  Please do let me know and we can arrange this - again making our worship more inclusive. 

Autumn Bible Study group.   I have been asked to explore this lovely possibility.  Please consider what and how you might wish to be included - or not.  How many of us are ‘on line’?  Would this be monthly or on our ‘free ‘Sunday mornings?  We could each chose a passage that is important for us and share it, outlining its importance to us.  Alternatively, we could follow a published course; as the Prayer Handbook offers.  Please talk about this with friends and see what you would appreciate.  It will take some planning so doing the thinking now seems sensible.  How do we include others and as many of us as possible? What would you like? Do speak to John please.

Gift Aid - help for free for our church from His Majesty’s Revenue & Customs.  If we are taxpayers, even on our pensions, there is a system where our church (or any charity) can claim back some of the tax paid.   It is called Gift Aid.  All details are kept entirely confidential.  We can claim back as far as four (4) years.  As a tax payer would you please consider filling in a simple form. Nadia has kindly agreed to oversee this process. This way of increasing our income at no extra cost to us would really help our finances. Thank you. Do speak to Nadia please.

www.hounslowurc.org.uk. This is our website address. Jacquie has kindly agreed to ‘upgrade’ this and make it more interesting.   Please would you take a look?  What would you like to show your neighbours and friends about your church, its people, what we do and how we welcome people?  Do you use the ‘social media’?  What could you add to it to let your contacts know they are always welcome?  Would a special ‘social media’ worship event be something you could help with and bring friends to share in?   Please talk to Jacquie about how we can better use of our phones in sharing our faith. 

Once again. Many any thanks to one and all for your commitment, encouragement and joyful praise together. God bless you in the days ahead.   
John.
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